

April 16, 2018

Dr. John Avendano
President of the Illinois Council of Community College Presidents

Dear Sir,

We, the Board of Directors of the Illinois Mathematics Association of Community Colleges (IMACC), would like to express our sincere appreciation to you for hearing our concerns regarding the draft of the Placement Methods and Scores Recommendations document. IMACC is grateful for your thoughtful consideration. We are pleased with the decision to edit the draft and remove the language referring to the ESSA GPA recommendation.

IMACC supports the revised recommendations. We care deeply about the success of our students, and we certainly hope that a step toward greater success will be obtained with a consistent, yet flexible, approach to placement. Our organization believes that the revised Placement Methods and Scores document provides that approach.

Thank you again for considering the concerns of IMACC's leadership and members. We are happy to be a part of the state-wide efforts to improve student success and hope that we can be included in discussions in the future.

Sincerely,

Sunil Koswatta, President, Harper College Steve Kifowit, Past President, Prairie State College Diane Koenig, President Elect, Rock Valley College Amy Frankel, Secretary, Waubonsee Community College Natalie McGathey, Treasurer, Prairie State College Members of the IMACC Board of Directors:

Linda Blanco, Joliet Junior College
Michael Caparula, Kankakee Community
College
Donna Carlson, College of Lake County
Jeremy Chamberlain, Harper College
Laurel Cutright, Olney Central College
Dan Kernler, Elgin Community College
Kim Martin, Southeastern Illinois College
Jeremy McClure, Heartland Community College
Kyra Ryder, Kishwaukee College

Cc: Dr. Lori Sundberg, Vice President of ICCCP, Dr. Jonah Rice, Secretary/Treasurer of ICCCP, Dr. Tom Ramage, Past President of ICCCP